Bill Schultz
( willrena lofts )

Bill has certainly progressed a long way in the pigeon world since he migrated to Australia from Germany in 1960, at this time he kept a few fancy birds, to keep up the interest he had in Germany, it was not till the early seventy’s that he became involved in the racing side of the  sport, at that time he was living in Kalgoorlie, there he met a well known fancier from southern cross Keith Pollard, it was Keith that started the ball rolling, Bill purchased several breeds of birds to get started they were the Booth Barkers from Sydney several of the Hanssene bloodlines and the Latchford Harrisons,             an application was made to join the goldfields homing association, this was accepted and from then on he was on his way,          Bill is in the fortunate position to have a wife Margaret who has shown an interest in the birds and has been a great help over the years in the management of the birds especially in the early days of his move to the city in 1974 where most of his work was afternoon or night shift, Margaret did most of the work including sitting in his shed waiting for the birds to home, there are not many pigeon wives that would do that for their husbands, if it wasn’t for Margaret’s efforts Bill would not have been able to race his birds,   

Bill races his birds in Gwynne Park a small club that has just been formed with most of its members coming from the strong Armadale club, it is situated in the south east corner of the pigeon racing federation of W.A. Boundary. Bill has over the past couple of years had mainly the Delbars from John Wetering and Shaun Elliott, the A.B.C. blood from Barry Hutchinson and the Palmer Buschaerts from Carl Cowan,        the birds that are mainly housed and raced at the moment are the A.B.C. x Buschaerts bloodlines.

Willrena lofts have been designed with the comfort of both birds and owner combined, they consist of two sections for the racing team, a centre section for the late breds or the returning race birds, there is a passage way the full length of the race loft, this is used for a trapping section or a sun deck for the birds,             the loft is kept at the required temperature by the use of sliding panels in the ceiling, the breeding section is at the rear of the racing loft, this is also very roomy with plenty of sun able to reach the birds, on the opposite side of the garden bill has built his shed so that he can wait in comfort for the arrival of his birds, this shed houses most of the records photos and trophy’s won over the years by his birds to keep him company.

The 2000 racing season saw bill win the flier of the year in his fed from 160 lofts this he won by 68 points he also won the fed races points scoring 48 points        1st in the hills section and 1st in the middle distance races, he also won his club points,          along the way he won 12 club races and 7 x 2nds. On the fed level there were a   2nd fed open 140/1980   
4th Y.B.D. 160/2003    9th fed SB 143/143    13th fed 100  124/1107  and  
20th Fed Barradale, I am sure that Bill and Margaret must be more than satisfied with the performances put up by their birds in the 2000 racing season.

To finish off with my thought for the week,     

A friend is a person who knows all about you, but likes you anyway.

